


legal and rarity status. population and biological research, local land use, and land use history of 
the plant and its habitats to better understand how the proposed regulation may impact small 
businesses. The agency prefers not to list a species if sufficient controls exist to mitigate threats 
to the plants. eliminating the need for NDF to regulate activities that could lead to the species' 
extinction. This was not an option in this case due to the rapid pace of development encroaching 
on the plant's habitat among other threats found by researchers which could lead to destruction 
of the populations in the near future. Additionally, recreation land uses in the direct proximity of 
the plant populations and habitats already pose threats to the population viability. NDF and other 
agencies having these plants in their jurisdiction. such as the BLM or US Fish and Wildlife 
Service. have not designated the plant with a legal status that results in its protection from 
purposeful or incidental destruction on both federal and non-federal lands. Therefore. listing the 
species is necessary to prevent its extinction from current and future threats. 

5. The estimated cost to the agency for enforcement of the proposed regulation.
There are not anticipated costs to NDF. Existing agency programs and staff already perfonn the
included tasks related to protection in the same geographic area.

6. If the proposed re2ulation provides a new fee or increases an existing fee, the total annual
amount the agency expects to collect and the manner in which the money will be used.
The proposed regulation does not create a new fee or increase an existing fee.

7. An explanation of why any duplicative or more stringent provisions other than federal,
state or local standards regulating the same activity are necessary.
Not applicable.

8. Provide a summary of the reasons for the conclusions of the agency regarding the impact of
a regulation on small businesses.
NDF diligently contacted all identified businesses involved in the business activities within and
around the lands that contain Red Rock Sunflower and habitats to gather feedback on the
proposed regulation change by NDF. None of the businesses responded with concerns. As a
result, NDF has chosen to follow NRS 527.270. which mandates the agency to add any species

needing assistance for survival to the endangered list due to overexploitation, disease. or habitat
threats, such as destruction, drastic modification, or severe curtailment.

I certify that, to the best of my knowledge or belief, a concerted effort was made to determine the 
impact of the proposed regulation on small businesses and that the information contained within 
the statement was prepared properly and is accurate. 

Kacey KC 
State Forester, Firewarden 


